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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of

 North Plainfield, NJ  on Monday, 25 February 2013.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, February 25, 2013 at 7:35 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Lawrence La Ronde 

Everett Merrill (7:59 p.m.) 
Keiona R. Miller 
Frank Righetti






Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano Jr., Mayor





David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk





Stephanie Sherwood, RMC, Deputy Borough Clerk 


ABSENT:

Council Members:
Frank “Skip” Staible (excused) 

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.                


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 10, 2012.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 11, 2012, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 13, 2012 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Frank D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, voiced his concerns with the Council’s opposition to the recent State Senate Bill which calls for changes to the Open Public Meetings Act.  Commenting on what he termed the Council’s apparent lack of concern for transparency in government, the speaker urged the implementation of North Plainfield e-mail addresses for all elected officials.  
Peter Eddy, 90 Jackson Avenue, North Plainfield, commenting on the Alternate Side of the Street Parking Ordinance, questioned the designated 7:00 a.m. through 5:00 p.m. window allotted for the cleaning of Jackson Avenue.  Advising of the significant amount of on-street parking in his neighborhood, the speaker suggested minimizing the hours so as not to burden those residents.      
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Authorizing Cancellation of Unexpended Special Emergency Appropriation – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that of the two million dollars appropriated for Super Storm Sandy cleanup, $800,000.00 may be cancelled.  The Administrator reminded of the anticipated FEMA reimbursement which the Borough hopes to receive by the end of the year.    

2.
Corrective Action Plan – D.E.H.  Patrick DeBlasio was present.  Mr. DeBlasio explained the three repeat comments regarding the 2011 Audit Report.  State contract numbers must be listed on all purchase orders, the Governing Body should vote on all contracts and the Borough needs to remove old grants from the books, he advised.     
3.
2013 Community Development Block Grant Project – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that the annual application for the Community Development Block Grant Project requires a Public Hearing.  The Borough looks to replace five hundred linear feet of sanitary sewer line on Grove Street with these monies.  The application must be submitted in March, he remarked.   
4.
2013 Budget Information – D.E.H.  Mr. DeBlasio explained that the Council has before them a budget which will impose a slight tax increase on the residents, approximately $230.00 per household.  Advising of the State mandated March 15 deadline for budget introduction, he requested that the Council introduce the budget at its March 11, 2013 meeting.  
5.
Ordinance No. 13-03 (Parking at West End School) – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod advised that this ordinance will prohibit parking on the side streets near West End School between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 3:30 p.m.  Mrs. Forbes spoke in favor of the ordinance and voiced her concerns with parents and children crossing West End Avenue and Greenbrook Road illegally.    
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  

Mrs. Forbes reminded of the upcoming Gettysburg documentary to be shown sometime in April.  
Council President Singleterry announced that the Green Team will hold another joint meeting with the Environmental Commission and Shade Tree Advisory Board on March 4.  

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

02/25/13

